

April 8, 2009

Roger Johnson, Deputy Executive Director LAX Development
1 World Way
Los Angeles, California 90045

Re: UC Symposium on Aviation Noise & Air Quality

LAX

LA/Ontario

LA/Palmdale

Van Nuys

City of Los Angeles

Antonio R. Villaraigosa Mayor

**Board of Airport Commissioners** 

Alan I. Rothenberg President

Valeria C. Velasco Vice President

Joseph A. Aredas Michael A. Lawson Sylvia Patsaouras Fernando M. Torres-Gil Walter Zifkin

Gina Marie Lindsey Executive Director Dear Roger:

Regarding the policy on future symposium attendance among members of the LAX Area Advisory Committee (LAXAAC) and the LAX/Community Noise Roundtable, I would like to present the following as clarification.

Due to budgetary constraints and necessary cuts made earlier this year, the Board of Airport Commissioners agreed to fund and rotate the opportunity between the LAX advisory groups for one member to attend the annual symposium. This agreement became effective when Gary Parsons from the Noise Roundtable was selected to attend the March 1 through 4, 2009 symposium.

Under this agreement, a member of the LAXAAC will have the opportunity to attend the 2010 Aviation Noise and Air Quality Symposium. In previous years, a member from each of the advisory groups was allowed to attend and was reimbursed for expenses by LAWA.

Should you have any questions or comments, you can reach me at (310) 646-5742 or via email at <a href="mailto:nniles@lawa.org">nniles@lawa.org</a>.

Sincerely

Nancy Niles

Director, LAX Community Relations

cc: John Dragone, LAXAAC Chair

Robert Holden, LAX Noise Management

Tancy Miles